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Subject Matter

To consider a subject review report from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee (OS.05/06) on Anti-Social Behaviour.

In considering the report, the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had passed the following resolution at its meeting on 20 July 2006:-

"(A)  That the report be approved as the final report of the Committee on the Anti-Social Behaviour Subject Review and the following recommendations be referred to the Executive with a suggestion that they ultimately be referred to the City Council: 

(1)  There should be a single multi-agency point for reporting all anti-social behaviour, modelled on the Home Office “Its your call” campaign.

(2)  There should either be:

- A multi-agency team meeting frequently to receive all reports of and task and co-ordinate action in relation to instances of anti-social behaviour; or preferably

- A dedicated co-located multi-agency team tackling anti-social behaviour.

If the first option is pursued then it should be seen as a stepping stone to the second over a defined period not exceeding a further financial year.

(3)  It is essential that the team established under 2 above has representation, at an appropriate level of seniority, from all relevant agencies coupled with commitment to delivery on the actions flowing from it.

(4)  Advice and support for the effective establishment of the above team should be sought from the Home Office Anti-Social Behaviour Unit.

(5)  A new action based strategy for tackling Anti-Social Behaviour should be prepared for all agencies which utilises the full range of tools for prevention, support, intervention and enforcement activity and provides for timely, effective and ongoing feedback and support to victims.

(6)  The strategy should also put in place effective performance monitoring arrangements both in relation to overall impacts and to assess effectiveness of particular types of intervention and enforcement.

(7)  The approach set out in 1 to 6 above should be a priority of the CDRP, and of the City Council under its Clean, Green and Safe priority, and as a result also become a priority of the CDRP Partners and be pursued by the City Council within its various partnership.

(8)  The clear message must be that anti-social behaviour will not be tolerated, and high profile publicity to this effect would be an essential part of adopting this approach, with similar high profile publicity to actions taken under the strategy.

(9)  The City Council should mainstream tackling anti-social behaviour as a key contribution to crime and disorder reduction.

(10)  A multi-agency communication strategy to complement the Anti-Social Behaviour strategy should be prepared and must include educational activity in Schools.

(11)  There needs to be a single Senior Officer responsible for line management of all staff working for the CDRP.

(12)  The Anti-Social Behaviour Co-ordinator has too wide a remit and needs to have a clear focus on delivery of the strategy once prepared and not also be involved with other CDRP Groups.

(13)  Area Teams will be crucial to the effectiveness of the City Council response and should aim to tackle aspects of anti-social behaviour like littering and graffiti immediately they occur.

(14)  The City Council must give high priority and adequate resources to developing its response to the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act reflecting the priorities identified at the recent Overview and Scrutiny workshop.

(15)  The findings of the Evening and Night-time Economy Task Group are reinforced by this review and must be taken forward.

(16)  To complement the Strategy outlined above there should be a Multi-Agency Young People’s Strategy providing for accessible services and facilities for Carlisle’s young people.  The City Council should take a lead in developing such a Strategy (involving the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee in such development) over a timescale, which would see the Strategy in place during the 2006/07 Civic Year.  

(17)  These findings should be action planned and that plan driven and monitored by both Carlisle City Council and the CDRP.

(B)  That the Head of Scrutiny arrange to distribute the final report to all relevant partners and organisations as appropriate."

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and presented the subject review report to the Executive.  He indicated that the review had been started before the 2005 floods and had been concluded only recently.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee had gone into a lot of detail in conducting the review and had heard from a number of interested parties.  The Committee had identified 18 recommendations, the most important of which related to a single multi-agency reporting point for incidences of anti-social behaviour and the need for some mechanism to allow agencies to co-ordinate responses.

Councillor Prest responded to the subject review and thanked Members and Officers for the work they had undertaken in this review.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive respond to the subject review report on anti-social behaviour as follows:-

1.  The idea of a single multi-agency point for reporting anti-social behaviour is a good one.  But the Executive feels that this is now superseded by the proposed single non-emergency number which will be shortly piloted in Cumbria - inevitably some things have moved on in the eighteen months since the Committee started its review.  However there is certainly potential benefit in co-locating partners and therefore officers are tasked to develop proposals for co-locating appropriate CDRP partners at a suitable location within Carlisle - perhaps within the Civic Centre.

2.  The role of Anti-Social Behaviour Co-ordinator is shortly to become vacant and officers are tasked with taking the opportunity to refocus this role in accordance with the recommendations in the Overview and Scrutiny report.

3.  The Executive has already shown clear commitment and allocated resources to the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act - the effectiveness of these resources will be reviewed by the Director of Community Services.

4.  The findings of the Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group are already, where appropriate, being taken forward.

5.  The line management of staff directly involved with the CDRP sits with the Head of Policy and Performance.  However members and officers should be aware that Section 17 of the Crime and Disorder Act requires all officers to be involved in reducing crime and disorder where appropriate.

6.  The Executive is not convinced of either the need to commit resources to, or the City Council's capacity to lead on, another multi-agency strategy such as the proposed Young People's Strategy.  The budget pressures for 2006/07 will be acute and the budget process will be the proper time to consider new initiatives such as this.  Community Support is about to undergo an improvement review and officers are tasked with determining how the need for a Young People's Strategy could be best addressed as part of this review.  The Local Strategic Partnership is the right body to lead on a strategy such as this, which may feature in the forthcoming community plan.

7.  The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Portfolio Holder for Sustainable Communities will monitor implementation of this resolution.

Reasons for Decision

To consider the findings of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee's subject review report into Anti-Social Behaviour.







